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APANJAN GROWS


Construction at Apanjan is progressing steadily. The boys’ dormitory is expected to be ready at the end of October. All legal formalities concerning the girls’ home have now been completed and work has already begun. At the moment we are negotiating a grant for building a small clinic on our land, which will complete the Apanjan compound. As soon as the boys will have moved into their new home, refurbishment of the “old” building will begin in order to accommodate the expanding Day Centre, which at the moment is bursting at the seams with its 60 pupils.
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Apanjan Now….
































A group of residential and day care children taking part in a “learning circle” in the grounds of Apanjan.





However, Apanjan also has its fair share of worries. Recently two of our children had to be hospitalised. Raju – one of the first three Apanjan children -fell seriously ill over the summer with a mysterious  neurological illness. Expert medical help – thanks to the agreement for free medical assistance that Apanjan has secured with a hospital in Calcutta – ensured that he was thankfully able to recover slowly from the condition and is now fully back to being his mischievous self. Mohan, who has lived at Apanjan since 1999, also suddenly became ill, suffering severe convulsions and having a dangerous fever. For a few days his condition was life threatening, then he slowly began to improve. It took almost two months for Mohan to fully recover.


It was a reminder of how, even with the best possible care, the children remain vulnerable to illness and require the constant monitoring which the Apanjan project provides. At Apanjan we have successfully looked after our children now for five exciting years and thanks to our sponsors’ unwavering support we can look forward to the next five years and the five years after that. For all those happy children Apanjan is there for life.
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5 YEARS OF APANJAN!


It is over five years since the Apanjan Project was launched in Calcutta. Since then, the project has  gone from strength to strength, thanks to the stalwart support of so many people in Europe and the dedication of the team in India. 





Apanjan before……



































       Left to right Raju, Prem and Ajay with Madhira, their     


      first carer.





What began as a small residential care and education project for three streetchildren with multiple disabilities – housed in a tiny flat in Jodphur Park – has now developed into a comprehensive programme accommodating 15 residential children and 60 children with learning difficulties through our Day Care programme. In 2002 the project received enough funds to purchase a large plot of land in an idyllic rural area.





The number of staff employed in India has grown to meet the needs of the children. However, the principles on which the Banyan Trust was founded – that fundraising activities and support from the UK and Holland would rely on unpaid good will and volunteers – still holds good today, ensuring that all funds raised make a difference in Calcutta. 








We have made a map of the complex to give you an impression of what is being achieved. The yel-low zones are not part of Apanjan. The plot for the girls home is officially a separate piece of land and will remain fenced off from the rest, as legally required with child care and the separation of sexes.


The Day Centre


Boys home


Girls Home


Clinic (planned)


Cow shed


Pond with its fence. 
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A FUNDRAISING SUMMER


The big fundraiser this summer was the sponsored cycle marathon from Lowestoft to Lands End which Hilary and Chris Bowden did with the paraplegic athlete Dave Abrutat and another  friend Andy as their support-driver. They raised £3000 with sponsorship from local businesses,family and friends and their younger sons' primary school . They took a week to complete the 450miles and got a lot of newspaper coverage for us too. Throughout the summer I’ve received donations from all sorts of unexpected sources. AMJ had a birthday party, no pressies but contributions for Apanjan and there was £200 from the sale of homemade cakes in Yorkshire. When young LT informed me of her new address she popped £10 in the envelope too! HK and friends collected small change for 6 months and gave me a heavy bag which produced over £50 once 2 boys counted it all out. Then I was given the money saved by a friend using her Luncheon Vouchers. I had a "thank you" donation from a girl who found her confidence restored in horse riding having ridden my mare a few times! The Banyan Trust was on the wedding list of a couple who had met in India and wanted to share their happiness, lots of their guests sent cheques and gift-aided them too. So despite the awful weather, here as well as in West-Bengal, this summer proved fruitful for Apanjan - A big thank you to you all.  - Annie Larner


























Kallol Ghosh lunching with Banyan supporters this summer, while on his brief visit to Europe to raise money for his various projects with the street-children of Calcutta
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Photo: Day Centre pupil Srijoni with Sukanya, Apanjan’s youngest resident.
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OUR WORK


Anupam and Pathik are new at Apanjan.


Anupam (left) was found buried in mud


Somewhere in Calcutta’s slums


Severely abused and barely alive.


Anupam has Cerebral Palsey.


At Apanjan he has found all he needed.


Pathik (right) was found at a railway station.


An abandoned child, severely disabled.


He is unable to sit up and can barely move.


At Apanjan Pathik now has a clean bed


and is lovingly cared for 24 hours a day.


Most of all, he has found a new family.


Support Apanjan,


a project of The Banyan Trust









































Picture: Physiotherapy and physical exercise help the children stay trim and mobile.





WORKING IN THE COMMUNITY 


The photos on this page illustrate the broad range of activities which the children enjoy in their new home. But we are also keenly aware that the home cannot exist in isolation from the surrounding community. That is why - thanks to a generous donation – the Banyan Trust is now able to support the development of a day care centre in the grounds of the new home. The centre will extend educational and social opportunities to children with learning difficulties from surrounding villages. It will cement our links with the local community and broaden the children’s social circle. There are several stages in the (continued in next column…)






































Picture: Shambu taking a walk.
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ENTRANCE
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